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Dear Chairman Weisz and members of the House Human Services Committee, 
  
I am writing as a citizen and believe HB1406 is beneficial legislation.  This 
legislation is common sense and is needed to answer questions on the efficacy 
and safety of the rapidly produced Covid-19 vaccinations with little to no clinical 
trials. 
 
Initially critically questioned by top scientists, the Covid-19 vaccination has 
received wide belief founded on scant evidence that it is good.  Belief is not 
science.  The world’s top Nobel Peace Prize virologist who isolated the HIV virus, 
the late Dr. Luc Montagnier, said the Covid-19 vaccination was a medical and a 
scientific error.  When the world’s top virologist says this about a viral 
vaccination, we should pause and take note.  
 
This legislation provides better tracking, so science can be given a chance.  
Right now, there is very strong confirmation bias supporting the use of the Covid-
19 vaccination.  It is my hope HB1406 will provide some tools to get the science 
back on track. 
 
While society has seen many unexpected deaths over the years, there has 
statistically been an unusual number of excess deaths in the past two years.  
Again, the scientific community has had little curiosity in researching these 
deaths.  There is a recent adage, “it’s easier to fool people than to convince them 
that they have been fooled.”  
 
There is a liability provision for this bill.  That is a win-win.  If the Covid-19 
vaccinations are great, there is no liability.  If they are not great, the people who 
are the current test subjects have some relief.  
  
Please give HB1406 a Do Pass. 
  
Thank you, 
  
 
Doug Sharbono 
1708 9th St S 
Fargo, ND 58103 


